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NEWS FROM THE CHURCHES 
 
We cannot help but be thankful that we live in the Baldons, as we continue to enjoy 
blue skies, alongside some strong winds, and where a walk in the village can yield 
blackberries, sloes and other hedgerow berries to add to our Winter gin, and our 
allotments and kitchen gardens still provide us with homegrown veg so late into 
the season.   
 

Join us for the Harvest Supper on  Sunday 28 October at 
St. Peter's Church. 

 
There is a short service at 5.pm with a glass of wine to follow, alongside a 
ploughman's supper and, no doubt, some apple pies.  Help make it a Village affair 
- all welcome.  Please donate non-perishable foodstuffs so that we can take them 
to the local foodbanks and those in need.     
 

And another date for the diary:- 
 

On Sunday 11 November we join towns and villages across Britain as we mark 

100 years since the end of the WWI. 

Join us for the 

Baldons Armistice Day Commemoration Village Concert 

with Words and Music from local friends (including our own School Choir). 

6.30pm in St Peters Church 

Wine and Canapes afterwards. 

Free to all - donations on the door. 

 
 
Sue Booys is Team Rector for the Dorchester Team.  Any queries about 
services, or if you would like to speak to someone about a baptism, wedding, or 
funeral the person to contact in the first instance is the Administrator in the 
Dorchester Team Office on 01865 340007.  Or, if you prefer, email 
admin@dorchester-abbey.org.uk. 
 
01865 340007 is also the number you can ring at any time if you need to contact 
a clergy person urgently.    
Baldons Churchwardens: Debbie Dance (341323) and Ian Gillespie (341398). 
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The Harvest service will be on the 28th 

October at 5pm. It will be followed by 
a simple ploughmanôs supper in the 
church (with wine and soft drinks).  
 
Everyone is most welcome to join us 

for the service and supper, to give 
thanks for the blessings we all receive.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Wednesday 10th October 
 

7.30pm 
 

Marsh Baldon Village Hall 
OX44 9LL 

 
 

 
Do come and join us to engage with the Christian faith in an informal contemporary 
context.  We meet at 7.30pm for coffee/tea and cake, followed at 7.50pm by 
worship, a talk and prayer.  All are welcome. 
 
Our speaker is Rachel Hickson of óHeart Cry for Changeô ministry.  Rachel travels 
internationally, training leaders and speaking at conferences to strengthen the 
church.  She has written books on prayer and the prophetic gift.  Her talk is entitled 
óThe End or the Beginning?ô, and will engage with how we respond to the seasons 
of shift and change in our lives? 
 
If you are interested you can find out more at http://thefillingstation.org.uk. 
Or contact Catherine Mason (07879 626828) or Tom Hunnings (07778 104806). 

 
 
  

Cover Photo: Apple Tree at Baldon House, Natasha Eliot 2018  

http://thefillingstation.org.uk/
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BALDONS PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Oxford to Cambridge Expressway  
As you may have seen in the media, the government have now announced their 
decision on the broad corridor to be pursued for the development of the 
Expressway (Corridor B). It is expected that the Highways England will be 
investigating the route options within the corridor during the next year with public 
consultation following on detail of preferred routes in 2019. 
The broad corridor being investigated is a northerly one but has 2 options for going 
east or west around Oxford and although lines on the government map are not 
fixed, there could be implications for the Baldons at the south eastern end of the 
corridor which will be of concern.  More information and maps are on the Highways 
England website https://highwaysengland.co.uk.  The local Expressway Action 
Group website also has a full update and  maps and there will be more information 
it becomes available. www.expresswayactiongroup.com/  
The council will be discussing the implications and action we need to take.  
 
School Parking repairs  
We hope that most parents and villagers will be pleased at the repairs to the village 
green edge opposite the school. This was an expensive piece of work to improve 
the parent drop off area which the council could not have afforded without some 
help from our District councillor in the form of a grant from OCC.  We do hope that 
parents and others will drive carefully on the surface as it has to last! 
 
Bonfire  
The Parish Council have supported the plans being put in place by BEC for the 
bonfire in November. 
 
Neighbourhood Plan - Referendum 
The SODC will hold a referendum on the Baldons Neighbourhood Plan on the 
4th October. By now each registered voter will have received a Poll Card and 
each Baldons household will have received a copy of the Plan itself together with 
a covering letter from the Baldons Parish Council. The question asked at the 
Referendum will be: "Do you want South Oxfordshire District Council to use the 
Neighbourhood Plan for Marsh Baldon and Toot Baldon to help it decide 
planning applications in the neighbourhood area?" 
 
It is important that you vote on the 4th October and naturally the Parish Council 
hope that you will vote in support of the Plan that we have worked so hard to 
prepare. Any queries on how to apply for a proxy or postal vote should be 
addressed to the SODC via their website.   
 
Planning applications  
New Farm House Toot Baldon P18/S2715/HH. A revised application for a new 2 
storey extension, entrance porch and renovations. 
Yew Tree Cottage Toot Baldon P18/S2098/HH amended. An amended 
application for a garage with a lower roof line. 

https://highwaysengland.co.uk/
http://www.expresswayactiongroup.com/
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13 The Croft  P18/S2833/HH. The erection of a 2 storey rear extension and 
external brick cladding. 
The council is considering its response to the above applications   
Hunters Gap, Pebble Hill P18/S2688/LB. Essential repairs to external chimney 
and surround. Supported by the parish council. 
 
Flooding 
As autumn is with us and winter is coming so we can expect rain which many will 
welcome to replenish gardens and land after the dry summer. 
However, we had problems with ditches over flowing last winter and concerns are 
continuing to be expressed to the council about the problems in The Croft and 
Baldon Row. The council has been discussing action with land owners to resolve 
the problems in The Croft and ditches have been and are being cleared. 
 
However all land owners and or tenants with a ditch on or outside their property 
have a riparian responsibility to ensure that the ditch is clear to allow water to run 
freely and without obstruction along the water course and through culverts 
downstream.  Advice about land ownerôs riparian responsibility is on SODC 
website. Follow links from Environmental Services and flooding to water courses.  
If you have a ditch outside your property please help and make sure it is clear of 
blockages. Where road side drains are blocked we contact OCC,  but it is always 
helpful if a kind villager near a blocked drain could make sure the top of the drain 
is not covered with mud and grass cuttings that are clearly capable of being 
brushed aside before we contact OCC. 
 
Litter  
Comment was made at the council at the amount of litter appearing along the road 
sides. The council will ask SODC to arrange a street cleaning as although we have 
a litter pick weekend in the spring it clearly isnôt enough.  A small number of 
villagers to try and keep road verges clear but it would be an enormous help if 
more of us could occasionally do the same. Please help if you can. 
 
Older People's Strategy for Oxfordshire 
Parish Councils have been asked to pass on the following information by the NHS 
Clinical Commissioning Group. They are asking anyone who might be interested 
in the development of a new Older People's Strategy for Oxfordshire, including 
professionals and older people, to share their views on what is important to people 
as they age.  To do this, they have set up a short survey here:  
https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/consult.ti/OPDeV/consultationHome    
 
The new Oxfordshireôs Older Peopleôs Strategy will outline how all health and care 
organisations across Oxfordshire will work together to help older people to stay as 
fit and healthy as possible for as long as possible; and, if they need more help, 
how they will ensure services  work together to support their needs.  If you are 
interested please take part. 
 
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 12th November   7.30pm Village Hall 
 

https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/consult.ti/OPDeV/consultationHome
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Handyman needed in Toot 
 

Due to retirement, we are looking 
for an experienced, skilled and 

reliable local handyman, whom we 
can call on to do a variety of jobs 

from time to time, including repairs, 
painting and whatever else comes 
up. Likely to average several days 

a month over the year. 
 

Please call Paul and Fiona Ardern 
on 07967-485795 or 01865-34127 

email paulardern@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

Ironing Service 
Do you hate ironing?   
Don't have the time? 

 

Quality service at competitive 
prices  

(no minimum order) 
 

Call 07808 098846 
 

mailto:paulardern@gmail.com
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FIREWORKS NIGHT 
Bonfire, Fireworks, Funfair, Bar, Mulled Wine, Food and more 

 
 

SATURDAY 3rd NOVEMBER 
Marsh Baldon Green 

 
   

6.30pm Lighting the Bonfire 
7.15pm Fireworks 

 
 
 

Bonfire ï We need your help.  We shall be building the bonfire on the 
morning of 3rd November so bring material suitable for burning to The 
Green between 10am and 1pm.  Please DONôT leave anything on The Green 
before 3rd November (weôve had tyres and other totally unsuitable stuff 
dumped there presumably by people from outside the villages which costs 
a lot of money to dispose of). Start collecting now! 
 

Helpers - If you can offer any help, whether putting up marquees, 
marshalling (which is simply wearing a hi-viz jacket and helping in the 
event of an emergency) or car parking on Saturday or litter picking etc. on 
Sunday please do get in touch. 
 
If you have any questions about bonfire night, feel free to get in touch with 

one of the committee, or email baldonsevents@hotmail.com 
 

 
 

 

mailto:baldonsevents@hotmail.com
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOqO-vzY-McCFQxyFAodcwwLnQ&url=http://wallpaper222.com/explore/one-firework-white-background/&bvm=bv.102537793,d.ZGU&psig=AFQjCNHMHmO2YVV1l06rh2-LXDQiqLR1NA&ust=1442394489835204
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Macmillan Coffee Morning  

Saturday 13th October , 11 ï 1 

Marsh Baldon Village Hall  

 

Please bring a cake and take part in our 

exceptional raffle : prizes include:  
A Kindle Fire HD  

Miele Vacuum  Cleaner  

Cinema passes  

Cream Tea for 2  

2 tickets to Cotswold Wildlife Park  

plus many more!!  

 

Natalie, Leah and Kian  



 9 

NUNEHAM COURTENAY VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

Conservation meeting - Oct 18th at 7pm - the Village Hall will be supporting the 
Parish council for these. Please come along. See the parish councilôs page for 
more details 
 
Jumble Sale - Nov 3rd, 2-4pm. Come along and bag a bargain. Or book a table 
for £6 and have a clear out. Contact Jenny @ 01865 353459 or jenny@ 
datadaysolutions.com. Or just come for a cup of tea and a chat.  
 
Christmas Bingo is Friday December 7th.  
 
Work on our new disabled ramp should be underway! We hope to have an 
official ñopeningò soon. 
 
 


